
Will be held Week 2, 4, 6 
and 8 at 2:20pm and 10 at 
1:30pm.

Assemblies for Term 3
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Important Dates

Last term Rowan Ramsey and Milton Dick MP visited our school.

SEPTEMBER
1st

5th

12th

12th-
15th

21st

22nd

- SAPSASA Athletics at   	
  Clare

- Strikers Visit (Rec - Yr 4)

- Finance Mtg
- Gov Council Mtg

- Book Fair

- FOM Performance

- RE

4th-
5th

8th

9th

14th-
18th

21st-
25th

23rd

- Eisteddfod

- Finance Mtg
- Gov Council Mtg

- SAPSASA Basketball 	
  Carnival: Balaklava

  - Science Week

- Book Week

- Magic Millions

AUGUST 24th

25th

- Bookweek Parade

- Kadina Basketball

23rd

27th

29th

- Balaklava Show (Sat)

- School Closure for 
Paskeville Field Days

- Crazy Hair and Casual 
Day
- Last Day of Term 3
  2:10pm Dismissal 



From the Principal 

Welcome back to school for Term 3. On 
Monday, while students had an extra 
day of holidays, staff had the opportunity 
to further discuss Tier 1 Site Wide 
engagement strategies. Among other 
things, we spent time looking at our BPS 
Values, Vision and Motto.  

It was wonderful to welcome students 
back on Tuesday and hear about their 
holiday break. We warmly welcome 
our new students and their families. 
Staff started the day reinforcing our 
Expectations of Being Safe, Being Kind 
and Being Our Best to help set students 
up for a successful term of learning. 
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Uniform
We certainly have had some cold 
mornings recently. We have noticed a 
number of students who are wearing 
non-uniform items under t-shirts or non-
uniform pants. 

Please be reminded that students are 
allowed to wear a black long sleeve shirt 
/ jumper under a school polo (no colour 
other than black please). Hoodies are not 
appropriate for school. 

At times, students may not be able to find 
their school jumper. In this case, students 
can wear an alternate jumper to school, 
but they will be asked to exchange this at 
the front office for a BPS jumper. We then 
swap the jumper back at the end of the 
school day. We call this Mutual Exchange.

Students need to ensure that if wearing 
black or school grey pants (not leggings), 
they are plain, not featuring a large brand 
name please. 

Please remember we do stock a good 
range of pre-loved uniforms. Donations of 
pre-loved uniforms are always welcome. 

We welcome new staff members
Andrew Jettner who is teaching in Rm 
8 on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 
and Sam Otta who will be teaching PE to 
some classes on Monday as well as staff 
release on Tuesday. See page 4 for a list 
of Term 3 teaching staff. Term 3 Anciliary 
staff will feature in Week 3 newsletter. 
Public Education Forum 
In November last year, our Student 
Leaders attended a Public Education 
Forum in Clare with Cherie. The discussions 
at the forum centered around what the 
purpose of Public Education in South 
Australia should be. The students were 
asked how the Department for Education 
could ensure they were adapting to 
stay ahead of changing demands, and 
support children and young people to 

learn and thrive as they prepare 
for their futures beyond the 
classroom. Yesterday, it was 

released – Children and Students 
Learning and Thriving. Please see page 
12 for further information. 

Fundraising
We are again asking for parent and 
community support for Term 3 events 
such as SAPSASA Basketball, Balaklava 
Eisteddfod and Balaklava Show. These 
events take a lot of work to coordinate 
and rely heavily on volunteers. The money 
made from these events contribute to 
the fundraising for the school. Please 
refer to our Balaklava Primary School 
Volunteers Facebook page and page 21 
of the newsletter for details. Thank you in 
advance for your support. 



Thursday 24th August, Week 5
We will be having a parade to 
celebrate Book Week. The theme for 
this years Book Week is ‘Read, Grow, 
Inspire’. We look forward to seeing 
some interesting costumes this year! 
We will be walking down to the main 
street to showcase all our wonderful 
costumes. 
More information will be provided 
closer to the event. - Cherie Cleary
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Book Week 
Parade 

Parent Survey:
In Week 2, Tuesday 1st August you 
will receive an email or SMS from the 
Parent Survey Team with a unique link to 
participate in the survey.

If you do not receive an email or SMS 
with your unique survey link, contact 
education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and 
include our school’s name in your email.
The survey takes less than 10 minutes and 
will help us understand:
• what we’re doing well
• where we can improve
• what’s important to you.

It has been coordinated centrally so 
that added administration workload isn’t 
placed on the school.

Your answers will not identify you or your 
child. Only collated feedback will be 
provided to our school.

Information collected will inform school 
improvement planning and activities at 
the school.

The survey closes 5pm Sunday 27 August.

Mobile Phone Policy
The new Mobile Phone policy aligned 
with the ‘phones off at school’ has been 
ratified by Governing Council and took 
effect from Tuesday 25th July 2023.
A copy of the policy will be sent out on 
Audiri and available on our website.

NAPLAN Reports
We have recieved Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN 
Results. Reports will be analysed by 
teachers and will be sent home with 
students late next week.
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Staff for Term 3
As we have had some teaching staff leave and new staff start we thought we would put 
names to faces. We will showcase our SSO staff in the next newsletter.

Emily Behn
Rm 7: Mon - Fri

Jess Bushnell
Tech: Mon, Tue

Arts: Wed, Thurs, Fri

Kat Brooke
Rm 8 DU: Mon - Wed

Vivienne Churchett
AET: Tues

Cherie Cleary
Wellbeing: Mon - Fri

Jess Daniel
AIT: Mon

Sue-Ann De Vries
Auslan: Wed - Fri Courtney Durkay

Ber 4: Mon - Fri
Jess Fiegert

Ber 1: Fri
Simone Garrard

Rm 20: Mon - Fri

Sandy Hodgetts
Ber 2: Mon - Fri

Bec Houston
Rm 14: Mon - Fri

Dianna Jarman
Mon - Fri

Andrew Jettner
Rm 8 DU: Wed - Fri

Madeline Marks
Ber 3: Mon - Fri

Jo Michalanney
Rm 18: Mon, Tues,  

Thurs
Coordinator Wed

Marcia Nowlan
Rm 6: Mon - Fri

Sam Otta
PE NIT: Mon, NIT: Tue

Kym Palka
Rm 18: Wed

Rm 2: Thurs, Fri

Eileen Patterson
ECT NIT: Tue

Michelle Pudney
Mon - Fri

Wendy Richards
Ber 1: Mon - Thur

Jenny Rowland
Rm 2: Mon - Wed

Abby Silverman
Rm 8: Mon - Fri

Emily Thomas
Science NIT: Mon - Wed



Term 2 Crossing Monitor Party

A big thankyou to our Term 2 crossing monitors, for braving the cold 
wintery conditions to help our students cross safely to school each day. 55
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Community Garden

Last term on the 3rd of July it was the perfect 
day to plant Strawberries, Cabbages, 
Rainbow Chard, Carrots and Pak Choy at 
the Balaklava Community Garden. The 
chooks enjoyed being fed the the greens. 
The students then picked Spinach out of 
one of our Garden beds for them to take 
home and enjoy. How lucky are we to be 
involved in the Community Garden!



End of Term 2 Disco
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The SRC would like to thank all of the students who supported the end of term disco. The 
students had an amazing time with lots of dancing and competitions. 
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Visit from Rowan Ramsey
Last term on Thursday 29th June we were all lucky enough to have a visit from Rowan 
Ramsey and Milton Dick MP. He spoke about his job and what he has to do. The 
students found it very interesting.



Return of the Book Week Photography Competition
Reading and photography are two wonderful pastimes so let us combine them for a special 
Book Week competition. 

The students choose the book they are currently reading or their favourite book and have a 
photo taken of themselves reading the book in a place connected to the book. 
Some ideas to stimulate the imagination:

•	 ‘Henny Penny’ – you might be reading in the chicken coop
•	 A book about gardening – you might be in your garden. 
•	 ‘Specky Magee’ – you might be reading the book at Saturday footy
•	 A book about farming – you might be in a header.

Be creative and you can use props such as toys, pictures or other people to help make the 
location of the story come alive!

To enter the competition either email your entry to Mrs Cleary at dl.0477.info@schools.sa.edu.
au. along with the photo and make sure you include the title of the book. If you wish to print out 
your photo you can also do that and hand it into the front office. Students may enter more than 
one photo if they wish.
 
Entries can be submitted anytime up until FRIDAY 18TH AUGUST (WEEK 4). Have fun. Prizes will be 
given out at the Week 6 assembly. Here are some of the creative entries from last year:

Here is 2 year old 
Koha, reading Farm 

to the chickens!

Remember you are 
never to young to 

start reading!
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Bookweek Performance

Today Krystal and Timothy from Meerkat Productions performed 2 performances based 
on 2 of the CBA shortlisted books. Reception - Year 3 saw Franks Red Hat and Year 4 - 6 
saw The Way of Dog. 

Both performances are fully staged musicals with audience participation and active 
engagement. We thank Krystal and Timothy for both of their great performances.
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Premier’s Be Active Challenge
Students will have the opportunity to complete the Premier’s Be Active 
Challenge beginning of Week 2 to end of Week 5. The Premier’s Be 
Active Challenge is a program for all South Australian school children. 
The Challenge is to be physically active for 60 minutes a day, for 5 days 
a week, for 4 weeks. If students can do that, they will get a medal! 
Teachers will be in contact via Seesaw to let you know how much will 
be completed at school and if any physical exercise and associated 
documentation is required at home. At a minimal, students will be 
taking their challenge sheet home early Week 6 for you to sign and 
return to be able to get their medal. Some suggested activities that 
can be included are: morning walk (10 minutes), active recess play 
(maximum 20 minutes per play), sport training, walking to and from 
school/school bus and active lunch play (maximum 40 minutes per 
play). If you have any further questions please contact your child’s 
teacher or have a look at https://pbac.sa.edu.au/ - Mrs Garrard

      
 

 

 
 

 

 

   
 

 
 
 

Public education is for every child and young person in every 
community across our state. 

Educators and staff work in partnership with families and communities to nurture, develop 
and empower all South Australian children and young people with the knowledge, skills and 
capabilities they need to become fulfilled individuals, active, compassionate citizens and 
lifelong learners. 

Our preschools and schools are the heart of local communities. They are safe, inclusive, and 
collaborative – a place where every child and young person is encouraged to contribute, 
develops positive relationships, has a say in their learning, and where their needs, interests 
and cultures are recognised and supported. 

We are relentless in our ambition for all children and young people to enter the world 
beyond the classroom ready to learn and to create opportunities to live a satisfying and 
fulfilling life of their choosing. 

When our children and young people thrive so does South Australia. 



CWA Food Voucher
The CWA branch has donated Foodland 
vouchers to Balaklava Primary School as well 
as, Balaklava High School, Owen Primary, 
Port Wakefield Primary and Horizon Christian 
School in suport of the schools breakfast and 
food programs. 

We are extremly grateful for the CWA and 
their support with these $200 food vouchers. 

Here is Mrs Cleary receiving the voucher from 
CWA Member, Louise. 
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RECYCLING FACT - Did you know that it takes up to 1,000 years for a printer 
cartridge to decompose in a landfill site?



Revisiting our Vision, Values, Motto and Expectations
All our staff returned for a Pupil Free Day 
on Monday the 24 July, working very 
diligently on the day to revisit our school 
vision, values, motto and expectations 
to discuss if they are still applicable to 
our learners and school community 
today. We would like to acknowledge 
and appreciate all the hours of work 
that have previously been put into these 
well-thought-out documents by previous 
students, staff and community members. 
In recent times, our school community 
have persevered through a pandemic, A.I. has taken incredible leaps and wellbeing is now 
at the forefront of new evidence-based research. Therefore, having robust discussions with our 
stakeholders is essential to ensure our Vision and Values, our purpose, remain relevant for our 
learners in the world we live in today.

Feedback and ideas from Monday’s Pupil Free Day, will help form part of our consultation process 
with our students, staff and school community, in order to have a healthy discussion on what 
remains relevant and if any changes are required. Our Wellbeing and Engagement Committee 
will now collate staff information from Monday and create a consultation plan, that will be 
advertised on Audiri and in future newsletters. 			  - Michelle Pudney

BOB Tokens
When students are seen going above and beyond 
school expectations in the yard or when completing 
an errand for staff, staff members may reward them 
with a BOB (Be Our Best) Token. Students put the BOB 
token in their house team colour box in the Front 
Office. Our House Captains will then count the BOB 
tokens fortnightly and share the latest BOB token 
count at SIM assemblies.

The token count is displayed on the leader board in 
the Well and in the Newsletter. House team rewards 
are given initially at 100 BOB tokens and then the next 
reward is 250 BOB tokens.

It is great to see so many students receiving BOB tokens already in the first week of term. Keep up 
the great work everyone!					     	 - Michelle Pudney

Children’s University
To all students who are currently completeing Children’s Uni for 2023, please update and 
hand your passports into Mrs Cleary by Wednesday 23rd August (Week 5). 
Luca from Children’s Uni will be here on Monday 28th August to measure up graduation robes 
and passports need to be checked beforehand to make sure students will get to their 30 hours 
required to graduate. Any questions please contact Cherie Cleary.
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Niina Marni    (Kaurna for Hello)

Hello Parents and Carers,
I will be working with our 
12 First Nations students on 
Tuesdays again this term.

NAIDOC week was held 
from July 2nd to July 9th and 
the theme for 2023 is “For 
Our Elders”. NAIDOC is an 
acronym which means ‘National Aboriginal 
and Islanders Day Observance Committee.

Our students presented an item at Assembly 
about the meaning of NAIDOC and did a 
wonderful job. Prior to NAIDOC week we 
discussed the importance of Elders in our 
Indigenous communities and the reasons why 
First Nations people respect and value the 
knowledge and cultural wisdom they learn 
from their Elders.

We also learnt about the winner of the 
2023 NAIDOC Poster competition - Bobbi 
Lockyer and all the influences of Elders in her 
community that inspired her to create the 
beautiful artwork.

We have some artistic projects planned for the 
school grounds and we hope to commence 
these in the next few weeks. I will keep you 
posted on developments.

 - Vivienne Churchett - AET

AET News
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National OSHC Day

Yesterday on 26th of July we celebrated 
National OSHC Day. 

It was an opportunity to recognise and 
celebrate the important contribution OSHC 
educators make to families and communities 
in South Australia.

We would like to say a big thankyou to the 
amazing OSHC team at BCCC (Balaklava 
Community Children’s Centre), who look after 
and provide a range of activities to keep our 
BPS students safe and engaged before and 
after school hours.

The House Team netball competition is back 
this year! 

If any students in Year 5 or 6 would like to play 
netball for their house team, please go to the 
library and sign your name up. 

It is a good opportunity to be active during 
lunch times and play with other students who 
you don’t normally play with. 

School Start Time
Student safety is extremely 
important.

Teaching staff begin yard duty 
(duty of care) at 8:25am each morning. It 
is important that students are not at school 
prior to 8:25am.

If your work commitments require you to 
drop your children off prior to 8:25am, 
you will need to make arrangements with 
Balaklava Community Children’s Centre - 
Out of School Hours Care Service.



Date Activity
Friday 4th July 

Week 2
Balaklava Eisteddford Events
Rock Band Opening & Choral Workshop

Wednesday 23rd Aug 
Week 5

Magic Millions
Festival Choir Year 5-6

Thursday 21st Sep 
Week 9

Festival Theatre Rehersal and Performance
Concert 8 - Row 4, Students who have regularly attended

Saturday 23rd Sep
Week 9

Balaklava Show
Opening

Important Dates
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Balaklava Eisteddfod 
BPS Rockstars and Choir are participating in the Eisteddfod this year. We would LOVE to see 
you there! 

Rock Band 
Balaklava Town Hall 
9:00am BPS Rockstars 

Choral Workshop 
Balaklava Uniting Church 
Starts at 1:00pm. We’re on 4th so 
best to be there around 1:20pm.



Melbourne Cup Visit
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» The paper’s here 
» But why? 
» Making marks 
» What does that say? 
» How many are in there? 
» Make your own books 

     
Your child is using what they have learned with 
you as they play with others. They may show their 
thinking by talking, artwork, construction, dance 
and pretend play. They may be making meaning 
from words, books, music, signs, dance, some text 
or numbers and using technology. Showing interest 
in what your child has to say will help them want to 
communicate more! 

    
» Make time to do things together. Go on a picnic 

and collect things, noticing sights, smells and 
sounds. 

» Talk about memories… “Remember when…” 
» Listen as your child tells you about what they are 

making. Using their imagination is more important 
than it looking realistic. 

» Enjoy pretend play together. Your child could 
pretend to be the mum or dad. 

» Read favourite books over and over again so your 
child can read from memory. 

» Help your child to notice the number, size, 
position, distance, shapes and symbols around 
them such as in maps, signs, food shapes... 

» Choose iPad activities that encourage creativity. 

    
» Movin’, Grovin’ with rhymes 
» Reading together 
» Is it bin night? 
» Setting the table 
» Climbing up, up, up to the sky 
» Storytelling stones 

 
Your toddler’s brain is growing and making them very 
curious. Help your toddler notice what is around them 
and you will be supporting their thinking. Your toddler 
will start to share their thoughts and may begin to 
try expressing themselves through drawing, creating 
artwork, building designs or enjoying pretend play. 
Showing interest in what your toddler is thinking will 
help them build confidence in communicating. 

          
» Make time to talk together. 
» Sing songs (‘Ring a Ring of Roses’, ‘Incy, Wincy 

Spider’) 
» Use questions that encourage more than yes or no 

answers. “What can you see?” Give your toddler 
time to think about what to say. 

» Enjoy word play like, “See you later alligator.” 
» Cuddle together to read books each day. Look for 

clues in the pictures about what might happen next. 
» Make up stories with their toys at bath time/ 

bed time. 
» Limit your toddler’s iPad or television time, children 

learn best through play. 
» Notice outside sounds - birds, planes, leaves, 

water, wind. 
 

    
» Dressing your baby 
» Splish splash I’m having  

a bath 
» Getting ready for bed 
» Feeding baby 
» It’s windy out there! 
» Baby obstacle course 

 
Your baby is developing literacy from birth. Babies 
learn by exploring their world through watching, touch 
and play. Your baby communicates through looking 
into your eyes, facial expressions and babbling sounds. 
When your baby hears words, songs and stories in your 
home language he or she is beginning to understand 
the meaning of words. Babies understand words long 
before they can say them. 

          
» Repeat your baby’s sounds as a conversation. 
» Point out things on a walk. 
» Sing songs and number rhymes and enjoy music. 
» Make a time to read picture books together each day. 
» Leave books within your baby’s reach. 
» Show your baby that you understand. 

» Baby – “da” 
 

» Name actions and feelings so your baby connects 
the word to them. 

» Use describing words. 
 

» You – “A big, black cat.” 
» Emphasise new words. “Under the bridge.” 
» Join a baby library program. 

 

Literacy is the ability to understand or create meaning from 
events, objects, people’s gestures, images, art, film, words, sounds, writing, music or dance. 
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Book Club catalogues have been 
sent home. Please note they are 
due back in by: 10th August 2023

No Parking 
While we understand that it is not always 
easy to find a car park for morning drop 
off and pick up, we do need to remind 
families that there is no parking along 
the stretch of Wallace Street between 
our bus road and the crossing between 
8:15am – 9:15am and 3pm – 4pm. When cars are 
parked along this stretch of road, the visibility for 
our crossing monitors is reduced. 



THE LOWER NORTH GOLF GROUP 

In conjunction with 
BAROSSA & LIGHT 

GAWLER 
MID NORTH 

SAPSASA DISTRICTS 

Golf Clinic 
 

Who: - Any interested Yr 5/6 students (Yr 4 only if they are currently playing for a club and 
are intending to participate in our golf tournament.) 

Venue: - Kapunda Golf Club  

When: - Monday 31st July (Week 2, Term 3) (actual times will be given once all nominations 
have been received) 

Clinic Duration: - 2 hours 

Session Times: Example - (9:30 – 11:30) or (12:30 – 2:30)  Times and number of sessions 
offered will depend on number of nominating students. 

Cost: - $6.00 per Student payable to your child’s school. 

Requirements: - Minimum of 3 irons (Driving Iron i.e. 4or 5 iron, Chipping Iron i.e. 7 or 9 
iron and a putter). There will be extra golf clubs available at the clinic that can be 
borrowed if required 

Skills Covered: - Grip, Stance, Swing, Strokes (chipping, hitting, putting), and course 
etiquette.  

Program – Students will rotate between 4 stations –Driving, Chipping, Putting and playing a 
hole(s). Program run by Golf SA Development Officers. 
 

Final details regarding the clinics will be distributed to schools as soon as I have 
received nomination numbers. 
 

To be eligible to participate in our District Tournament (Monday 14th 
August, Week 4 Term 3) a student must attend our golf clinic conducted on 
Monday 31st July (Week 2, Term 3) at the Kapunda Golf Club. 

 

Clinic Nomination Forms Due: - Monday 3rd July (Week 10, Term 2) 
 519



I was picked in the Division 1 Mid North SAPSASA 
Netball Team to play against other schools on 
Monday 26th July to Wednesday 29th July.
I had made friends with children from other schools 
when participating in other SAPSASA events, so 
was looking forward to catching up with them and 
playing some good netball.

Day 1: We had 3 games. We gelled quickly and 
played well. I played WA and C. We won all 3 
games that day.

Day 2: We lost all three games so the opposite to 
day one. 2 games were close. We didn’t play as 
well as a team. It was still a good day. Tuesday 
night we had our team dinner at the Watermark.

Day 3: Wednesday we won 2 games and lost one. 
I fed well to my goalies and enjoyed playing in the 
midcourt with Millie. We finished 4th overall. 

The highlight was having a photo with Tayla Williams 
after she finished her Thunderbirds training, and 
watching my friends win the Division 3 final. - Halle

SAPSASA Netball
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Shifts start at 9.30am to 12.30pm, ½ days are 9.30am to 11.30am and is  
indicated on the roster. Please see Lisa for any other times you can help 
in the canteen. If your rostered day doesn’t suit or cannot make it  
on the day, please message or ring 0408852407.  
Thank you for your generosity, and we look forward in working 
with you soon. Lisa Watson - Canteen Manager. 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 24/07 25/07 26/07 27/07 28/07 

1 BPS & BHS 
Pupil Free 

Day 
    

 31/07 1/08 2/08 3/08 4/08 

2      

 7/08 8/08 9/08 10/08 11/08 

3 Jacqui Gant Kirsty 
Williams Sasha Tiller Kirsty Ingram Tammy 

Jettner 

 14/08 15/08 16/08 17/08 18/08 

4 
Tania Allen 

Claire 
Elsworthy 

½ Day 

Narelle 
Michael Barb Rodgers Jeremy 

Lomman 

 21/08 22/08 23/08 24/08 25/08 

5 Jacqui Gant Carly 
Friedrichs Sharon Higgins  Lauren March 

 28/08 29/08 30/08 31/08 1/09 

6 Samantha 
Gutteridge Jane Brook   

Alisha Senior 

½ Day 

 4/09 5/09 6/09 7/09 8/09 

7  Jane Brook    

 11/09 12/09 13/09 14/09 15/09 

8  Jane Brook    

 18/09 19/09 20/09 21/09 22/09 

9  Jane Brook    

 25/09 26/09 27/09 28/09 29/09 

10 
 Jane Brook 

BPS & BHS 
School 
Closure 
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PRE ORDERED LUNCHES

Volunteer 1 Volunteer 2 Volunteer 3 Volunteer 4

8:45am - 10:30am 
(Lunch Order Prep)

Amy May Alina Lewis Melissa 
Moulds

Rose Hahsey

11:30am - 1:00pm 
(Pack Lunches)

Melissa Smith Clare 
Elsworthy

Tanya 
Marriot

- 

SOUP STAND ROSTER - 2 People per shift, you are welcome to cover more.

10:00am - 11:00am 
(Set Up)

1. Kim Riddle 2. Help Required

11:00am - 12:00pm 1. Help Required 2. Help Required

12:00pm - 1:00pm 1. Help Required 2. Help Required
1:00pm - 2:00pm 1. Help Required 2. Help Required

2:00pm - 3:00pm 
(Pack Up)

1. Help Required 2. Help Required

Volunteers Needed
BPS and PCC are seeking some volunteers to help out with up coming events. If you are able to help 
out on the day or even donate something towards the event that would be helpful. Remember many 
hands make light work!

SAPSASA Basketball at Balaklava - Wed 9th Aug, Week 3

Please contact the PCC via the facebook page: Balaklava Primary School Volunteers if you are 
able to help out with a shift or donation.

Thankyou currently to all who are donating Soup and Cupcakes:
Shannon Petch, Megan Pengilly, Rhiannon Penhall, Angela Battle, Nicole Oliver, Jenny McArdle and 
Tammy Nicholls.

Keep an eye out for 
upcoming events that 
require volunteers on 
our facebook page:

Balaklava Primary 
School Volunteers.

Some upcoming events 
include: 
•	 Fathers Day 

stall (Date to be 
confirmed)

•	 Balaklava Show 
(Sat 23rd Sep)

IF THERE ARE NOT ENOUGH VOLUNTEERS TO FILL IN SPOTS THE PCC WILL NOT HAVE A SOUP AND 
CUPCAKE STAND. PLEASE PUT YOUR HAND UP EVEN IF IT IS JUST FOR 1 SHIFT!



Communtity News

                            

SSaattuurrddaayy  EEvveennttss  
2pm Official Opening 

Tradi�onal Railway A�ernoon Tea 
Bickford’s Coffee & Fruit Cake 

 
1pm -4pm Model Trains 

1pm- 4pm Memorabilia Display 
5pm Finger Food Tea followed by Social Events & Ac�vi�es. 

SSuunnddaayy  EEvveennttss  
10.30am Dedica�on Service Sunday School Hall 

12pm   Sausage Sizzle / Picnic Lunch 
2pm Rail Trail Bus Trip   Avon to Balco & return (Book early limited numbers) 

1pm to 4pm Model Trains & Memorabilia Display 
______________________________________________________ 

Informa�on,& Bookings Phone Jill 08 88671127 Helen 0419819420 
Dress 1920s encouraged.   Special thanks to all Volunteers and Sponsors 

 

HHiigghh  TTeeaa  
SSaattuurrddaayy  AAuugguusstt  1122tthh  

22ppmm  aatt  UUnniittiinngg  cchhuurrcchh              $$2255  ppeerr  ppeerrssoonn  

RRaaiissiinngg  ffuunnddss  ffoorr  sscchhoooollss  iinn  UUggaannddaa  rruunn  bbyy  LLiivviinngg  ggiifftt  MMiinniissttrriieess  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

FFaasshhiioonn  ppaarraaddee  bbyy  ''TThhee  CCoolllleeccttiivvee''  

PPrriizzee  ffoorr  tthhee  bbeesstt  ddrreesssseedd  

JJeewweelllleerryy  ffoorr  ssaallee,,  pphhoottoo  bbooootthh  aanndd  mmoorree..  

BBooookkiinnggss  eesssseennttiiaall  wwiitthh  llaasstt  ddaayy  ttoo  bbooookk  tthhee  11sstt  ooff  AAuugguusstt  

pphh..  JJooaann  oonn  004422  777777  00004499  oorr  AAlliinnaa  oonn  00448877  115588  008811  

BCA Gala Concert Information
#1. Balaklava Community Arts Inc are seeking expressions of interest for people to join our 
‘vocal ensemble,’ ‘children’s ensemble’ (children aged 9 to 16) and ‘specialist dancers’ 

for our 40th Year Gala Concert. Adult ensemble members must be able to read music and 
part sing (there is little time to learn all songs, so this needs to be done in your own time).  

Performances will be on the 28th and 29th October at the Balaklava Town Hall, and will 
feature songs from: The Greatest Showman, Les Misérables, Hairspray, Matilda. 

Rehearsals commence Sunday 10th September, and applicants must be able to attend the 
following rehearsals: 10th, 17th, 24th September, 2nd, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 25th October (may 

vary depending on rehearsal schedule). 
 

To register your interest, please email Kelly at: bicks1@bigpond.com with the following 
details: Name, age, vocal range, group to perform with (vocal ensemble, children’s 

ensemble, specialist dancers). Further information and paperwork will be required to be 
completed upon acceptance, and a BCA Membership fee will be required.  

We look forward to hearing from you. 

#2. Balaklava Community Arts is seeking talented (past or present BCA Members) 
individuals, duos, trios or small ensembles to perform at the upcoming 40th Year Gala 

Concert to be held 28th and 29th October. Please send us your audition video of the song 
you would like to perform by Friday 11th August. Remember, it needs to be a ‘big show 

number’ – so blow us away with your talent (please do not select a song from Wicked or 
Les Miserables as we will not be able to use these). Send your video to: bicks1@
bigpond.com , or email for more information. Auditions will be viewed by the 

creative team, and applicants notified if successful (there are only a few spots 
available). We look forward to receiving your video – Good luck! 523



Term 3 Planner 2023
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1
24/7
BHS/BPS 
Student Free 
Day

25/7
Term 3 Begins

26/7 27/7
Bookweek 
Performance
Newsletter

28/7

2
31/7 1/8 2/8 3/8 4/8

Balaklava 
Eisteddfod 
4th-5th
Assembly 2:20pm

3
7/8 8/8

Finance Mtg
Gov Council 
Mtg

9/8
SAPSASA 
Basketball 
Carnival - 
Balaklava

10/8
Newsletter

11/8

4
14/8

Science Week

15/8 16/8 17/8 18/8
Assembly 2:20pm

5
21/8

Book Week

22/8 23/8
Magic Millions

24/8
Newsletter 
Bookweek 
Parade

25/8
Kadina Basketball

6 28/8 29/8 30/8 31/8 1/9
SAPSASA Athletics 
- Clare
Assembly 2:20pm

7
4/9 5/9

Strikers Visit R-4
6/9 7/9

Newsletter
8/9

8
11/9 12/9

Finance Mtg
Gov Council 
Mtg
Book Fair

13/9 14/9 15/9
Assembly 2:20pm

9
18/9 19/9 20/9 21/9

Newsletter
FOM 
Performance

22/9
RE

10
25/9 26/9 27/9

School Closure
28/9 29/9

Crazy Hair and 
Casual Day
2:10pm Early 
Dismissal
End of Term 3

Meetings SAPSASA Student Free Days Excursions
Fundraising Incursions Assemblies

BALAKLAVA SHOW - Saturday 23rd September 

PASKEVILLE FIELD DAYS


